
	 	

THE	EAST	RIDING	OF	YORKSHIRE	COUNCIL

ROAD	TRAFFIC	REGULATION	ACT	1984	SECTION	14	(1)

TEMPORARY	PROHIBITION	OF	THROUGH	TRAFFIC

Fordon	Road,	Wold	Newton	and	Fordon	Lane,	Fordon

	

Notice	is	hereby	given	that	The	East	Riding	of	Yorkshire	Council	intends	not	less	than	seven	days	from	the
date	of	this	notice	to	make	an	Order,	the	effect	of	which	will	be	to	prohibit	any	vehicle	from	proceeding	along
Fordon	Road,	Wold	Newton	-	full	extent	and	Fordon	Lane,	Fordon	from	Burton	Fleming	Road	to	o/s	High	Fordon
Farm	commencing	17th	November	2025	@	08:00	hours	for	the	purpose	of	"excavate	to	install	approx.	2000m
telecoms	duct	to	link	into	existing	telecoms	apparatus".

The	closures	will	be	carried	out	in	three	phases

Phase	1	-	Between	the	junctions	of	Front	Street	to	North	Coates	Road

Phase	2	-	Between	the	junctions	of	North	Cotes	Road	to	Fordon	Lane

Phase	3	-	From	the	junction	of	Burton	Fleming	Road	to	o/s	High	Fordon	Farm

The	alternative	routes	for	traffic	affected	by	the	road	closures	will	be	via:	

Phase	1:	Fordon	Road,	North	Cotes	Road	and	B1249

Phase	2:	North	Cotes	Road,	B1249,	Fordon	Lane

Phase	3:	Butt	Lane,	B1249,	North	Cotes	Lane

	

The	road	closure	is	necessary	to	enable	the	works	to	be	carried	out	in	a	manner	consistent	with
ensuring	the	safety	of	the	public.		The	Order	is	valid	for	18	months,	but	it	is	anticipated	that	the
works	will	be	completed	by	21st	November	@	18:00	hours.

The	diversion	route	will	be	signed	at	the	time	of	closure.		The	road	will	be	closed	to	all	traffic	but	access	will	be
maintained	for	emergency	vehicles,	residents	and	pedestrians.	

	

Further	information	can	be	obtained	by	contacting	the	Council	on	01482	393939	and	asking	for	Highways
Customer	Care

	

	

Dated	this	21st	October	2025.

	

	

Paul	Bellotti

Executive	Director	of	Communities	and	Environment

County	Hall

Beverley

East	Riding	of	Yorkshire

HU17	9BA

	

The	East	Riding	of	Yorkshire	Council	will,	on	request,	provide	this	document	in	Braille,	audio	or	large
print	format.	If	English	is	not	your	first	language	and	you	would	like	a	translation	of	this	document,	please
telephone	01482	393939.


